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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                              April 26, 2011
Board Members Present:  Dave Parks, Vince DeSandro, Teresa Farris, Steve Carmichall and Ron Monesmith. 
Date & Place:
April 26, 6:30 pm, 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr.
Ron called the meeting to order.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Dave sent invoices to homeowners and advised all but 13 have been received.  The due date is April 30.  Dave gave Teresa the emails received (26 new).  The Board will send an email reminder to the 13 (if we have them).  After April 30, Dave will send a certified letter to the past due homeowners advising a $25 late fee has been added and is due May 30.
Dave advised the MOHA insurance has been paid. Dave’s expenses for office supplies were approved for reimbursement.  Dave discussed Switzer’s April monthly bill and the $165 sprinkler activation/repair fee.  The Board approved the bill.
Dave will provide a letter for Ron for the checking/saving account signature.
The 5044 back payments have been received for March and their 2011 dues paid.
Secretary Report: Teresa will add the 26 new emails to the MOHA database and send to the Board.
An email newsletter was discussed and will be considered after our May meeting.
Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: 
Landscaping and Snow Removal:  

Switzer activated the sprinkler system April 11 week and there was sprinkler head damage, spraying water, and the timers had been changed.  The Board received calls on the spraying water; Vince and Ron conducted a walk through with Switzer April 16 to review the damages. A report by Switzer will be forthcoming on repairs.

Ron and Vince, during their April 16 walk with Switzer, reviewed the fence damage from the windstorm and Switzer’s $2200 quote for repairs. Switzer provided a fence example/price that is being used locally.  Dave will review our insurance coverage.  

Ron and Vince also reviewed damaged mail stands. The new dual mail stand at 10-20 Langley was discussed; costs for a single are $185 and $300 for a dual per Switzer.
The Board plans to conduct a walk through on May 7 at 9:30 to review fencing and mail stands and will discuss at the May 17 meeting.

ACTIONS:
Vince will advise Switzer of the 3 broken heads Dave reported on Broadmoor Bluffs/Jessana area and will also discuss the rain gages and remind instructions are to water just twice a week with Switzer. 

Vince will ask Switzer to quote on a 3- and 4-rail fence for the Broadmoor Bluffs (Mahogany to Jessana section) prior to May 17.

Vince will also ask Switzer to attend our May 17 meeting to review sprinkler repairs, fence quote and the Board will present their mail stand review.

Dave will review insurance coverage and advise.

Maintenance Days were discussed at the Annual Meeting.  The Board discussed whether we would have participation.  No date has been set.
Architectural Control:  
Steve sent a letter to the Menschers’ regarding their fence that was added without Board approval. The Board will view the fence during their May 7 walk.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

Next meeting – Tuesday, May 17, 6:30 at 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs
